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Newstead Terraces News 

        November 2014
Hello Everyone,
December is going to be a little noisy to start with. We have two (possibly three) apartments getting new timber floors and there will be a bit of noise during the construction.  U61 from 1st to 5th December and U26 from 8th to 11th December.
If you are thinking of getting some work done in your lot, please remember to check with onsite management to make sure that you are observing all the body corporate by laws before you start construction.  There are also regulations that apply to tradesmen on site and we all must comply with those.  It may seem very simple, but a small piece on information relayed to the right person at the right time can save some time and trouble in the long term.  For instance, the height that the roller door into the garage retracts to is 2.1m.  Most tradesmen with ladders on their roof do not fit under the door.  It is important to pass on the height restrictions to these guys when you book them in.  It cost $2500 to repair the garage door after the last incident.  Also import it to let the tradesmen know that work is not permitted to commence in the complex before 8.30am.  This is for two reasons.  Firstly, it allows those going to work and the peak hour traffic to pass from the complex, avoiding delays and disruptions to both parties.  Secondly, I have finished the school run and am in the office by 8.30am and able to sign the contractors in and be on hand if there is any drama.
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Christmas Drinks

December is also the time for Christmas drinks.  The date is set for Sunday 14th Dec at 4.00pm.  Everyone is welcome.  Please bring your drink of choice, a glass to drink it from and a plate of something to share, to the BBQ area.  

Additional Storage

There is an opportunity to rent some storage area in the garage. A very large storage cage #23 is available for rent at $60 a week.  If you are interested in renting the space please contact Georgina.

Office Hours over the Christmas Break

Just a reminder: that the office will be closed for all but emergencies, from Monday 22nd December to Wednesday 7th January.  I will be available on the landline (remember this number diverts to whomever is on call) 38526928 if the situation is desperate.  I will be out of town, so if you lock yourself out of your apartment on New Year’s Eve and ring me at 3.00am to let you in, I probably won’t be able to come and help you out.  Don’t laugh, this has happened twice now.  The locksmiths charge $395 to come and let you in.  It’s cheaper to stay in a hotel, or at a friend’s place… Just planning ahead….

 A reminder for the party season to all residents
Noise, smoking, and pool use, are the big three issues for the holiday season.  Please try and be mindful that we are all living in a close environment.  Your conversation on the balcony is not a private matter, and those on the balcony above, below and beside can hear every word.  Your political ideals and your funniest jokes and your most intimate details probably should not be shared with your neighbours especially after 10.00pm and absolutely not when fuelled by Christmas cheer.  A good rule of thumb is to take the conversation indoors.  Turn on the air conditioning and close the door.  That way everyone gets to enjoy the peaceful environment that our balconies and lounge rooms should be.

If you are planning a party, great, but please think how you would like to be treated by your neighbours if they were having a party.  Popping a note into your neighbour’s letterbox is a considerate way to let them know and allows them time to plan to be out or away if the noise is going to be an issue for them.  If the party is really pumping and it’s getting close to midnight, consider encouraging your guests to take the party to the valley or the city and continuing on there. At the very least, you should get everyone in off the terrace and behind the closed lounge room doors and turn on the air conditioning.

Please remember not to take glass into the pool area.  Should a glass break in the pool, the pool has to be emptied and all the glass cleaned out and then refilled.  This is not a cheap exercise and the bill will be passed onto you.  There are CCTV cameras on the pool area, so no hope of getting away with it.  Please also be considerate with the hours you use the pool and the noise you are making in the common areas.

Most importantly, please please be aware of the pool gates shutting firmly behind you.   It would be awful if one of our young residents or visiting guests were to drown in our pools.  May I please ask that everyone be very conscious of the smaller members of our community and their proximity to any bodies of water over the holiday season.

Finally: smoking.   Those that do smoke don’t seem to be able to smell smoke and those that don’t, can’t get away from the smell of the smoke.  If you are a smoker, please be really conscious of which direction the smoke is going in.  If one of your neighbours asks you to move or to stop, please don’t be offended, just try to find a spot that your habit doesn’t affect your neighbours.  There is a designated smoker’s area at the front entrance. This is the only common area that smoking is permitted.  Smokers, may I ask that if there is a bit of an accumulation of butts in the smokers tin whilst I am on holidays, would you please help me out and pop them into the bin every now and again.  

Noise notice
U61 and U26 are both having new timber floors installed in the first two weeks of December.  There will be some noise and disturbance during this period.
Storms
It seems like twice in one week, but I am sure it has just been once a week.  The storm season is upon us.

Please please please make sure you leave the umbrellas closed after you have finished using them.

The storm on 27/11/14 came so quickly there was no time for me to get all the umbrellas closed and secured.  Luckily they were all closed up.  I had 5 minutes warning from the phone alert to it actually hitting.  10 mins before that it was sunny and no sign of a storm.  We came off very lightly. 
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Have a great safe and happy Christmas everyone, and a joyful prosperous New Year.
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Doesn’t this look great!


D.I.G have worked their magic and created this lovely new garden bed outside U04 where we have struggled for years to get anything to grow in the poor soil and weak light.  The palms are in keeping with the planting on the other side of the lift well and the pebbles just finish it off nicely.  


This is just the start of the refurbishments planned for 2015.  More information will be available soon.








